 Troy Fire Protection District
Regular Meeting of

The Board of Trustees

July 28, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees for the Troy Fire Protection District was held at the Troy Firehouse on July 28, 2020.  The original meeting had been postponed due to the corona virus pandemic. President Darren Reeves called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Due to the pandemic, a Zoom meeting platform was established for people to listen to and participate in the meeting.  A roll call was taken: board members present were Darren Reeves, Dan Gonzalez, Joe Leach, Kevin Byrne, and Phil Loethen.  Also present was Treasurer Kelly Huelsmann, Deputy Chief Kevin Manso, and Chief Ed Collins. 
Announcements/Public Comment/Thank you cards
There were no public comments, or announcements. No thank you cards were sent.

Minutes
The July 20, 2020 special meeting minutes were reviewed.

Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Joe to accept the minutes.  

Roll call vote 3 Yes, 0 No, Kevin and Phil abstained
Equipment: Kevin Byrne
There was nothing special to report.  

Property: Joe Leach
Joe wanted to publicly recognize everyone that helped clean the station prior to the chief’s arrival.
Joe asked for consideration for six programmable thermostats for $300.  He said he talked to James Williams and he would sell them to us at cost of $32 and charge $18 per thermostat to install.
Joe asked for consideration for blinds for the radio room and the chief’s office.  The blinds in the radio room would keep the room cooler.  The cost for the blinds is $445.

Joe asked for consideration to repair the cables to the TV’s in the bays.  Joe said he had discussed the cables with Nick Rockwell, and Nick proposed a solution for $600.

Joe brought up the window in the chief’s office with the broken seal.  He informed the trustees that the window is not under warranty.  
Joe asked for consideration to replace the steel door on the east side of the building.  The current door is rusting and is not insulated.  No cost data was presented.

Joe asked for consideration on replacing three windows on the east side for $5,912.

Phil commented he had no problems replacing the door but suggested waiting on the three windows till next spring, and look at how we are doing with our budget.

Darren suggested getting three itemized bids on replacing the doors and windows.  

Joe made motion 2nd by Dan to spend $1,345 to purchase thermostats, blinds for the radio room and chief’s office, and cable’s for the TV’s. Roll call vote 5 - 0  

Personnel Report/ Dan Gonzalez 

Phil swore in Chief Ed Collins.

Dan made the motion, 2nd by Joe to approve the employment agreement with Ed Collins as Chief.  Roll call vote 5 - 0  

Dan informed the trustees that the current contract with EMS states, that conflicts are to be directed to the EMS Director, and that needs to be changed to Chief Collins.  Chief Collins agreed he would work with the union to correct the wording.

The Deputy Chief compensation will be reviewed in executive session.

Dan informed the trustees that he had introduced Chief Collins to the Troy police chief. 
Chief’s Report/Ed Collins
There were 22 fire calls in June, YTD 161.
There were 103 EMS calls in June, YTD 639.

Chief read a resignation letter from Lt. Eric Wakefield.  

Dan made a motion to accept his resignation, 2nd by Kevin.  Roll call vote 5 – 0.

Phil wrote a thank you note for his service and circulated to the trustees. 

Chief requested an Ipad with a data package for the chief’s car, and two Ipads for each ambulance.  The Ipads for the ambulances will not need a data plan.  

The Chief requested an ID card system.  Dan said that item is in the budget.  

The Chief wanted some direction on discretionary spending.  The trustees agreed to discuss at the next meeting.

The Chief asked about Firefighters attending FF college. Dan said that he understands that you can’t wait a month for approval, but that the board needs to be informed.  
The Chief reported that there has been a lot of mandatory overtime in July.  He reported that typically we average one/month and to date in July there has been 10.  He said he was looking at solutions.  

Phil brought up that Darin Hartmann was only suppose to be in the current position for two months, and questioned his current status.

Chief asked that Darin retain that position through August.  

Old Business
The ULP contract will be discussed in the executive session.

No activity on Reeves FF certification. 
Kevin Manso is still working on 2014 Chassis issue.

The retirement analysis arrived today.  The trustees agreed to and discuss at next meeting.
Due to covid the trustees agreed to postpone the FF/Chief BBQ.
Phil said that he was tasked to find two auditors.  Darren asked if they attend a meeting and talk to us about what he could provide.  Phil said he would arrange a visit. 
New Business
Phil said he was recently looking at some interest rates and thought we could save some money if we refinanced our 3.4% loan, and he would like the board’s permission to seek competitive offers.

Dan expressed concern.  FCB is our bank and we signed a loan in good faith.

Darren said there is no harm in shopping for a better rate.

Kelly said she is the treasurer and she should be involved.  

The board agreed that Phil would get quotes and keep everybody up-to-date.

Darren brought up that the web page now contains the agenda.  

Dan asked about an agenda outline.  

Phil said he was using an agenda outline in the trustee handbook.  Listing items on the agenda allows for action on each item.  Items not listed on the agenda may be discussed but no action can be taken.  If you put “discuss” on an agenda item then no action should be taken.  The plan is never put “discuss” on an agenda topic.  

8:17  Dan made motion 2nd by Kevin to enter into executive session to discuss employee discipline issues, and compensation.

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

9:24 Return from Executive Session. Roll call Kevin, Dan, Joe, Darren and Phil are present.
Dan made motion 2nd by Joe from now till September 30 to increase Deputy Chief Manso hourly compensation by $2.00 per hour, not to exceed $20,000 per year.  Effective Oct. 1 Deputy Chief Manso shall receive a monthly stipend of $1,500 in lieu of all other compensation.  Roll call vote 4 Yes, 0 No, Darren abstained.
Dan made motion 2nd by Kevin to accept the Unfair Labor Practice Agreement.  Roll call vote 4 Yes, 0 No, Joe abstained.

Dan made motion 2nd by Kevin to send a certified letter with the board’s response to the grievance concerning Jason Pugh.  Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No.

9:28 Phil made motion 2nd by Dan to adjourn 
Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

Respectfully submitted

Phil Loethen, Secretary

